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2015 SALES TAX EXTENSION UPDATE 

South Co Library and Archive 
• Ranking approval of design consultant teams is a BCC agenda item for June 23. The City’s 

Urban Design Manager participated on the design team ranking process.  
• On June 17 City Council directed their staff to proceed with an inter-local agreement for the 

use of 6.25 acres of City property on Shreve St. for the library site.  
• The design and construction schedule has been reduced from its original projection by 1 year 

to July 2018. As contracts and other unknowns become clearer, efforts will continue to move 
expeditiously. A construction-manager-at-risk method is anticipated. 

 
Veterans Memorial Park 

• The design team is under contract – Weiler Engineering. An aim-for-success design kickoff 
meeting was held with stakeholders: Community Services, Facilities, consultants, and Veteran 
Services.  

• Site analysis and data gathering is ongoing.  
• Construction-manager-at-risk proposals were received. A staff ranking discussion is scheduled 

for June 25. 
 
Sheriff’s District 1 (West Co) HQ 

• Ranking approval of design consultant teams is a BCC agenda item for June 23 – awarded to 
Fawley Bryant Architects, Inc. Major Kenville of the CCSO is on the review team. 

• The design and construction schedule has been reduced from its original projection. As 
contracts and other unknowns become clearer, efforts will continue to move expeditiously. A 
construction-manager-at-risk method is anticipated. 

 
McGuire Park Phase I 

• The top ranked design team was approved by the BCC - Kimley Horn and Associates, Inc. The 
first aim-for-success scoping meeting with the proposal review team was held as part of the 
contract negotiation kick-off meeting to more clearly understand the required scope of work. 
Public meetings and outreach will be included in the design development. 

• The design and construction schedule has been reduced from its original projection. As 
contracts and other unknowns become clearer, efforts will continue to move expeditiously. 
Due to the well-defined nature of anticipated park amenities, a construction-bid method will 
be used. 

 
Olean Boulevard Widening 
BCC approved consultant ranking on June 9th – awarded to Florida Transportation Engineering (FTE) 
of Punta Gorda.  First meeting to negotiate design contract June 22nd. 
 
Piper Road North Improvements 
Update design underway with Johnson Engineering.  Pre-submittal meeting with FDOT held June 8th.  
Right-of-Way scheduled to be taken to the BCC on July 14 to start the process. 


